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18 July 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
 
As the academic year is coming to a close, I am pleased to inform you that the Education Learning Trust 
has appointed David Goddard as the permanent Headteacher for Werneth School. He will taking up his 
new role from 1 September 2024.  
 
 
Mr Goddard has had substantive and successful leadership roles both locally and internationally and will 
bring this wealth of experience to Werneth School to continue on the school’s improvement journey. 
Please refer to Mr Goddard’s letter to read about his vision for Werneth School. 
 
 
On behalf of the Education Learning Trust, I would like to thank Mrs Foy and Ms Chantler for their 
leadership and continued commitment to the Werneth community during a period of significant change 
for the school during 2023/24. Both leaders have ensured the school has focused on continuing to build 
a culture of high expectations for pupils and staff, whilst also delivering the improvements required as 
part of the OFSTED action plan. 
 
 
I hope you have a good summer and return in September ready to work in partnership with Mr Goddard 
and the Werneth community.  
 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
Michelle Murray 
Chief Executive Officer 
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